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On three things the world rests: On Study, Prayer, and Acts of Caring

Dear Council on American-Islamic Relations:

We are outraged to hear that there is a protest against U.S. Representative Joe Sestak planned appearance at your spring fundraiser.  We are inspired by the interfaith work that CAIR does, which serves to make all communities of faith stronger, and helps to address a serious gap in the understanding of Islam in the United States.  As co-descendants of the legacy of Abraham, we fully support CAIR in its efforts to bring our shared values to the wider community.

This concern is both political and also personal.  We at Mishkan Shalom are so appreciative of Iftekhar Hussain's work as a teacher at our synagogue.  He has helped to create the possibility of deep and lasting connections between Jews and Muslims through learning about our sacred texts and our centuries of rich, shared history.   How important this is in a time when Jews and Muslims are shown in the media to be only and ever "historical" enemies.

CAIR is doing the same kind of civil rights work and public education that Jewish communities had to do in the United States when the first wave of immigrants faced ignorance, intolerance, and discrimination, and so we understand and support their efforts.  Just as anti-Semitism is an ongoing issue in the world and diminishes us all, ignorance and fear of Islam must be countered, and we as Jews are proud to support CAIR's efforts.  As residents proud to live in a multi-cultural democracy, one that has helped create thriving Jewish communities, we honor CAIR's committment to building a place for Islam within our community and country.


We hope that your spring fundraiser is a resounding success, and that the protest only serves to inspire more people to attend and to support your crucial work.  We appreciate Representative Sestak’s outreach to the Muslim community and are proud of his unwavering commitment to attend the event in the face of dissenting voices.  And we look forward to opportunities in the future when CAIR and Mishkan Shalom can work together toward our common goals.

With wishes of shalom/salaam,
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Rabbi Jeff Sultar
 


Cc: Representative Joe Sestak

Rabbi Jeff Sultar •Rabbi Yael Levy

Rabbi Erin Hirsh, Education Director • Rabbi Brian Walt, Rabbi Emeritus

Roderick MacNeil, President • Tod Gibbs, Managing Director
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